## Grandview Christian Church Cemetery

Washington Township, Belmont County, Ohio

The following is a transcription of the Grandview Christian Church Cemetery in Washington Township. This work was done on 30 August 1997 by Ellen Carpenter Massey. The cemetery is located on Route 5 about 1.5 miles south of State Route 148. It is in good condition and easily accessible to the public. Our thanks to Ellen for submitting this information for publication.

#### **Emmet Volney Bilyeu**

Born: Nov 2, 1895 Died: Mar 14, 1945 Comments: Son of Volney Bilyeu and Myra Caldwell

Myra E. Bilyeu Born: 1852 Died: 1931 Comments: Wife of Volney Bilyeu; daughter of Martin Caldwell and Agnes Graham

William M. Bilyeu Born: Dec 18, 1871 Died: Sep 24, 1896 Comments: Son of Volney Bilyeu and Myra Caldwell

Mary Burkhart Born: 1829 Died: 1910 Comments: Wife of Jacob Kocher

Dale CarpenterBorn: Jun 14, 1914Died: Oct 12, 1915Comments: Son of Warner Carpenter and Mary Henderson

Luella Carpenter Born: 1869 Died: 1933 Comments: Wife of George Carpenter

Mary C. Carpenter Born: 1857 Died: blank Comments: 2nd wife of Samuel Carpenter; daughter of Job Hall and Elizabeth Hendershot

Samuel Carpenter Born: Died: 1923 Comments: Husband of Mary C. Hall; son of Robert Carpenter and Kate Kocher

Berton H. Fraley Born: 1880 Died: 1977 Comments: Son of Frederick Fraley and Mary Schafer

Nancy J. Fraley Born: 1885 Died: 1928 Comments: Wife of Berton H.

#### Harry Talmadge Bilyeu

Born: Nov 10, 1883 Died: Jul 22, 1956 Comments: Son of Volney Bilyeu and Myra Caldwell

Volney Bilyeu Born: 1842 Died: 1918 Comments: Son of John Bilyeu

Priscilla Brown Born: 1864 Died: 1947 Comments: Wife of James B. Caldwell

James B. Caldwell Born: 1857 Died: 1930 Comments: Husband of Priscilla Brown

George Carpenter Born: Feb 1865 Died: 1948 Comments: Husband of Luella VanDyne; son of Albert Carpenter and Sarah Bilyeu

Lula Carpenter Born: 1889 Died: 1969 Comments: Wife of Omar Carpenter; daughter of Christian Walter and Lucinda Caldwell

Omar Carpenter Born: 1890 Died: 1968 Comments: Husband of Lula Walter; son of Samuel Carpenter and Mary C. Hall

Sarah Bilyeu Carpenter Born: 1840 Died: 1913 Comments: Wife of Albert Carpenter; daughter of John Bilyeu

Minta Fraley Born: 1886 Died: 1935 Comments: Wife of Oliver Fraley; daughter of Robert Carpenter and Kate Kocher

Oliver Fraley Born: 1882 Died: 1930 Comments: Husband of Minta Fraley; son of Frederick Fraley and Mary Schafer

#### (Grandview Christian Church Cemetery - Cont'd)

Bessie Gates Born: 1895 Died: 1977 Comments: Wife of John L. Gates; daughter of Jacob Kocher and Viola Hendershot

James B. Gates Born: Jan 1, 1826 Died: blank Comments: Husband of Jane G. Pew; son of John Gates and Hannah Barrett

John L. Gates Born: 1892 Died: 1961 Comments: Husband of Bessie Kocher; son of John Gates and Viola Brown

Lawrence W. Gates Born: 1918 Died: 1953 Comments: Child of John L. Gates and Bessie Kocher

Sarah Gates Born: 1853 Died: 1920 Comments: Wife of Ithamer Gates

Elizabeth Hall Born: 1824 Died: 1906 Comments: wife of Job Hall; daughter of Daniel Hendershot and Mary Brewster

Anna M. Hendershot Born: 1894 Died: 1934 Comments: Wife of Todd Hendershot; daughter of Christian Schnegg and Mary Hendershot

Henry Hendershot Born: Feb 25, 1810 Died: Aug 21, 1885 Comments: Husband of Marry Barrett; son of Michael Hendershot and mary Space

Charles F. Kocher Born: 1864 Died: 1928 Comments: Husband of Viola H.

Viola H. Kocher Born: 1862 Died: 1914 Comments: Wife of Charles F. Kocher

Leota O. Schnegg Born: 1890 Died: 1977 Comments: Wife of Lewis Schnegg; daughter of George Fraley and Rebecca Hendershot

Starling Schnegg Born: 1821 Died: 1822 Comments: Son of Lewis & Leota Schnegg

CTGS November/December 2002 Page 130

Ohio Belmont Co.

> Ithamer Gates Born: 1857 Died: blank Comments: Husband of Sarah; son of James Gates and Jane Pew

Jane G. Gates Born: Apr 17, 1829 Died: Oct 18, 1901 Comments: Wife of James B. Gates

John P. Gates Born: 1853 Died: 1942 Comments: Husband of Viola Brown; son of James Gates and Jane Pew

Meribah Gates Born: 1850 Died: 1927 Comments: daughter of James B. & Ella

Viola Gates Born: 1859 Died: 1948 Comments: Wife of John P. Gates

Job Hall Born: 1824 Died: 1913 Comments: husband of Elizabeth Hendershot; son of William Hall and Nancy Dillon

Emma Wile Hendershot Born: 1874 Died: 1930 Comments: Wife of E.D. Hendershot

Todd R. HendershotBorn: 1888Died: 1973Comments: Husband of Anna Marie Schnegg; son of JasonHendershot and Elizabeth Pugh

Jacob R. Kocher Born: 1874 Died: 1956 Comments: Husband of Viola V., son of Jacob Kocher and Mary Burkhart

Viola V. Kocher Born: 1872 Died: 1950 Comments: Wife of Jacob R. Kocher

Lewis Schnegg Born: 1889 Died: 1955 Comments: Husband of Leota O. Fraley; son of Christian Schnegg and Mary Hendershot

Carrie Walter Born: 1882 Died: 1920 Comments: Wife of Jacob Carpenter and daughter of Christian Walter and Lucinda Caldwell

ORANGE COUNTY CALIFORNIA GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY

## Cemetery Records

#### Peavine (Hendershot) Cemetery

The following is a transcription of the gravestones of Peavine Cemetery, which is sometimes called Hendershot Cemetery. It is located on Township Road #106 along Peavine Creek in the southeastern portion of Washington Township. The road to this cemetery is in poor condition and should only be traveled in good weather. The cemetery itself is in reasonably good condition considering its location. Many of those buried here are either children or grandchildren of Daniel Boone Hendershot and his wife, Mary (Brewer) Hendershot. Daniel & Mary had sixteen children.

Crooks, James E.	1864-1930	Holland, Matilda	1846-1912
Ellsworth, Allen	1861-1861	Landers, Clarence W.	1885-1896
" Zenda B.	1860-1860	" Calvin	1847-1931
Gamble, Isabella	1821-1860	" Rose	1853-1940
Hendershot, Mary M.	1800-1870	" James W.	1845-1927
" Benjamin R.	1837-1916	" Elizabeth	1 <b>820</b> -1905
" Harriet	1838-1888	Loy, Michael	1 <b>820-1</b> 870
" Arthur B.	1860-1916	Morris, Reuben	1846-1928
" Hudson	1860-1938	" Mary	1845-1916
" Lucy	1871-1957	Parmer, Lydia	1852-1862
" Ithamer	1863-1950	Pfaffenbach, Infant	1868-1868
" George G.	1862-1942	Perkins, Lucy	1869-1915
" Dianthia	1859-1944	" Lydia	1870-1926
" Michael	1845-1905	Rock, Leah L.	1886-1916
" M.J.	7777 - 7777	Schnegg, Christian	1850-1916
" Annie	1868-1871	" Mary	1856-1924
" Thomas	1 <b>869-19</b> 18	" Mary	1915-1916
" Jason D.	1843-1917	Taylor, Neta	1867-1943
" Elizabeth	1874-1912	Trigg, Child	???? -1860
" John M.	1867-1869	VanDyne, Anthony	1821-1898
" Myrta M.	1878-1921	" Lydia B.	1821-1905
" Henry S.	1852-1910	" Ferdinand	1863-1863
" Elizabeth	???? - ????	" Micanor	1858-1858
" R.G.	1850-1919	" Matilda J.	1840-1921
" Margaret	1 <b>848-1921</b>	" Issac	1837-1909
" Levina E.	1847-1872	" Aaron	1862-1935
Hess, John W	1838-1915	" Joseph S.	1857-1924
" Clarissa	1830-1916	" Amy	1873-1967
" Samuel	1863-1864	" Mary	1830-1892
" Edward E.	1860-1940	" Rosetta	1855-1925
" Jeremiah	1775-1862	" Clea	1886- ????
" Barbara	1832-1862	Wright, Zurilda	1846- ????

## ULLUS REFERENCE ONLY

### Spiga Farm Cemetery aka Gilham Family Cemetery

OH BEL MISC I.IV

This cemetery is located in Union Township, Belmont County just off State Route 149 approximately 2.4 miles north of U.S. 40. When traveling north on S.R. 149, you'll see a narrow farm lane to the east just before S.R. 149 goes over a railroad tunnel for the old B&O Railroad lines. Once you know where to look you can see the tombstones from the state road. The cemetery is about 30 feet down the farm lane in a small grove of trees. Many of the tombstones are broken and/or illegible. They are strewn over the ground and lying in weeds. This cemetery was transcribed by Jean Craig and Bud Craig on 7 Sept. 2002.

Elizabeth Gilham Died April 21, 1846 Aged 60 years – 3 months – 14 days

in .

Mary Gilham Died May 1816 In the 27 year of her age.

Mary E. Daughter of J. and R. Bell Died March 15, 1852

Elizabeth A. Daughter of \_\_\_\_\_ April \_\_\_\_\_ Aged 12 years – 8 months – 16 days In the 73 year of his age. Joel S.

**Thomas Gilham** 

Died Sept. 3, 1845

Son of \_\_\_\_\_ and \_\_\_\_ Parks 1873

> Elizabeth Wife of \_\_\_\_\_ (Remainder Missing)

Died June 8, 1860

Samuel Son of L. and R. Gilham Died Jan. \_\_\_, 1850 Aged 19 years – 9 months – 24 days

> S. G. (Footstone)

In memory of Catharine Gilham Consort of Thomas Gilham Who departed this life May 29, 1832 In the 22 year of her age. In prime of life that flattering day This bosom friend was called away.

# **Coleman Cemetery**

This cemetery is located in Wheeling Township, Belmont County in a small grove of trees on top of a hill across from Coleman Machine Co. on County Road 10. It is midway between the towns of Fairpoint and Maynard. This small family cemetery is accessible only by foot through a field and up the hill. There are approximately a dozen tombstones, many broken and/or illegible. Most are fallen over and covered by multiflora rose bushes. Transcribed by Jean Craig and Bud Craig on 26 March 2003.

John Coleman New Jersey Pvt. Capt. Phillip's Co. Revolutionary War Jan. 5, 1754 – Feb. 19 1835

In memory of Hannah Coleman Who died Oct 8, 1839 Aged 84 yrs – 8 mos – 9 days H. C. (Large Footstone)

Emma Randell Coleman 1824 – 1861 - and -Daughter Mary 1842 – 1859

Coleman 5 months – 18 days (Child's stone with remainder illegible) ORANGE COUNTY CALIFORNIA

J. G. (Footstone)

Samuel Coleman Died Dec. 20, 1877 Aged 35 years (or 85 years ?) -5 months – 18 days

GENEALOGICAL SOCIETY

CTGS March/April 2003 Page 38

